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“This Month in Focus”  

It has been a very busy Summer and Autumn! Some of our achievements are: 
 

§ Getting the 2nd Iris Pilot Paid Massage Therapist service up and running at Forth Valley 

Royal Hospital, Larbet.  

Carol Pollard (Iris Therapist at the Western General Hospital, Haematoloy Unit) and Liz 
Taylor (one of the 2 job-sharing Iris Therapists at Forth Valley Hospital) have both written 
some reflections for this newsletter on p2. Great to hear from them. 

 

§ Carrying out the field work for the Iris Scottish Scoping Survey of all settings, offering 

massage for people living with cancer.  

See Maggi’s report on p4. 
 

§ Launching the new Grand-Parenting Iris Curriculum 

route to Level 1 Registration for experienced    
cancer care massage therapists already working in 
a cancer support setting. Gayle will be running this 
next June. 

 

§ Developing Iris’s fundraising strategy further, with    

approaches planned for Corporates, Community & 
Events, and Grant-making Trusts.  

This will add to our all year round Chill & Donate 
events, and will take forward the vital task of        
generating more funds for Iris to progress its 
amazing work, including the provision of more paid 
therapist opportunities. 
 

Next phase of development for Iris  

We are entering the next phase of the development for Iris:  

§ we have the final writing and production of the Scoping Survey by Jan 2014, and then the               

dissemination of its conclusion to a wide audience across Scotland,  

§ raising Iris’s profile within the field of cancer care and massage training,  

§ applications to grant-making trusts and funding bodies to provide more therapists in   

cancer centres and to set up the volunteer service,  

§ increasing and broadening the capacity of both friends and members of Iris.  

 

There is still a long way to travel, and many challenges will present themselves along the 
journey. The cause however is so worthwhile; such a rich world of care, connection, healing 
and compassion. Iris is now set to move forward confidently, offering its Curriculum, its   
resource of therapists, research, and vision, to support the development of more safe cancer 
care massage in Scotland. 

 
 

ZEST -  Best New Product award  

At the CamExpo exhibition held at Earls Court in 
London in October, Songbird Naturals entered 
the Zest (Iris blend) Massage and Reflexology 
Waxes into the Best New Product category. The 
award is from visitors to the exhibition, and Zest 
won the award, by receiving the most votes.            
Andy Harrod said ‘Many people tried Zest at the 
exhibition and they obviously loved it’!                  
Congratulations to all!   (Pic - Andy is in the middle) 
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Breast Cancer Care Fashion Show in Glasgow -  26th September 2013  

Following our request for volunteer massage therapists to help out at the 

Breast Cancer Care Fashion Show at the Radisson Hotel, Glasgow, 4 therapists 

provided gentle hand massage treatments to clients. 

The therapists were: Kirsty Innes, Jacqueline  Rankin, Mary Travers, & Anna 

Valente. Many thanks to you all  for your time. Your    massages were greatly 

appreciated. 

Waitrose Morningside’s charity of the month 

LǊƛǎ ƛǎ ǾŜǊȅ ƎǊŀǘŜŦǳƭ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ŎƘƻǎŜƴ ōȅ ²ŀƛǘǊƻǎŜ aƻǊƴƛƴƎǎƛŘŜ ǘƻ 

ōŜ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎǳǎǘƻƳŜǊǎ ŦǳƴŘǊŀƛǎƛƴƎ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ Φ      

/ƻƭƭŜŎǘ ȅƻǳ ƎǊŜŜƴ ǘƻƪŜƴ ǿƘŜƴ ȅƻǳ ǎƘƻǇΣ ŀƴŘ ǎƛƳǇƭȅ Ǉǳǘ ƛǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ LǊƛǎ 

ŎƘŀǊƛǘȅ ōƻȄ ōŜǎƛŘŜ ǘƘŜ ŎƘŜŎƪƻǳǘǎΦ 
 

Scottish Conference of Cancer Support Groups:  

12th -14th September 2013 at the Beardmore Hotel, Glasgow  

Iris was very lucky to be invited to the Scottish Conference of Cancer Support Groups to present the Literature Review, offer two 

massage workshops that incorporated two Scoping Survey Focus groups, to have a stall and be part of the volunteer massage 

therapist team at the 1st night Fringe event. 

Anne Douglas and Maggi Scott attended on behalf of Iris over the weekend. They made many useful connections and intro-

duced many people to the work that Iris does. This Conference is an amazing event, so many enthusiastic lively folk, many of 

whom know each other from this annual gathering. Everywhere you looked, in the intervals between presentations and work-

shops, there would be small groups of people connecting, deep in conversation, lots of laughter, lots of life. 

This year there were around 130 delegates from all over Scotland, the majority of whom have had cancer, some on-going and 

some in the past. In particular, so many had travelled far and wide from the Scottish Islands; Barra, Uist, Harris, Lewis, Shetland 

and Orkney. All had members from their support groups there, along with many from The North and North East of Scotland. 

Staying in the hotel with the group over 2 days, thanks to the generosity of the Conference Committee, meant we started to get 

to know folk more deeply, getting involved in conversations. We attended the evening dinner, sitting with different support 

groups, and it was so lovely to be part of this very special gathering. There was so much loving kindness, humour, laughter and 

vitality, across all the tables all the time. 

Maggi darted about during the weekend doing individual Scoping Survey interviews with people. All were delighted to take part, 

and greatly enjoyed sharing their experiences and perspectives.  

The Focus Groups will be a very important part of client and patient consultation, to be included in the Lottery funded Scottish 

wide Iris Scoping Survey. Participants included members of North Highland Information and Support Centre, Uist Cancer Care 

Forum, Highland Breast Care Association, CLAN Elgin, Hebridean Men's Group, Con Tak and others. 

The Hebridean Men’s Group and Thurso Information Centre are hoping to sponsor their therapists to attend the Iris 3 day    

‘Massage for People Living with Cancer’ Training next June with Gayle MacDonald. Iris is very pleased to be developing its    

partnership links with people living with cancer in so many diverse settings. 

Jason Leitch, NHS Scotland Clinical Lead, Allan Gowie 

and Dr David Linden gave presentations, focused on 

the new Macmillan policy  initiative, launched in June 

2013. "Transforming Care after Treatment" a part-

nership between NHS Scotland, Local Authorities, 

Regional Cancer networks, the voluntary sector, and 

Macmillan, investing £5 million, to ensure every can-

cer patient gets an holistic assessment of their needs 

and on-going support after treatment; a time when 

many patients feel abandoned, to make sense of life, 

when all the diagnostics and treatments end. 

Iris is looking forward to exploring ways of becoming 

involved with this initiative. 

“This Month in Focus”  cont/... 
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“Iris Pilot Service Provision - Update”    

‘Making connections’ 
Throughout the Scoping Survey Iris has made many, many contacts. In fact over 35 key 
organisations, hospices, hospitals, cancer support centres, independent cancer support 
projects, Maggies Centres, Macmillan Scotland and partnerships between local councils, 
NHS Scotland, and the voluntary sector have all been spoken to.   

I am delighted to report, Iris has been received with great interest, enthusiasm and a will-
ingness to get involved, join in, share ideas and learn more.   

Examples of these are: 

§ Scottish Conference of Support Groups, September 2013, Glasgow - Iris presented the 

Literature Review, ran 2 workshops about massage and cancer, carried out 2 Focus 
Groups for the Scoping Survey. 

§ The Hebridean Mens group are funding their local therapist to attend Gayle’s 3 day 

‘Massage for People Living with Cancer’ (MFPLWC) training next year. 

§ The Thurso based Cancer Support Centre are also hoping to fund some of their therapy team to attend the 3 day MFPLWC 

training next year. 

§ Both these groups have committed to the Iris training, which is very exciting developments because they are patient led 

initiatives. 

§ Sometimes organisations are asking Iris for help to identify trained therapists - this is exactly what the register of Level 1 

trained therapists was set up for. 

§ Some organisations are keen to be part of the Iris Volunteer Therapists Scheme, partner organisations offering invaluable 

experience, working in busy cancer settings. These include hospitals, hospices, cancer support and information centres which 
will start next year once funding is secured, probably in Spring 2014. 

 

 Maggi        operations@iriscancerpartnership.org.uk 

 

Carol Pollard - Iris Therapist at the Western General Hospital  

I can’t believe the first 3 months of the pilot have passed already!  It’s been great being part of this project. I have really 

started to build up a rapport with the nursing staff as well as some patients who have had regular treatments. At some points 

it’s been heart-wrenching seeing patients in a lot of pain, but the skills learned at ‘Supporting the Therapist’ workshop have 

been invaluable in helping me to support myself. 

At the same time it’s also very rewarding when patients provide feedback that the treatment has given them some relief.  

Comments from the nurses such as ‘I think you’ve just made his day’ make you realise the difference we can make to people 

living with cancer. 

I feel like I’m learning something new every week and the support from the other therapists at the Western has been fab!  

Needless to say I’m loving every minute! 

 

Liz Taylor -  Iris Therapist at the Forth Valley Hospital  

After attending Gayle MacDonald's ‘Massage For People Living With Cancer’ 3 day course in April 2010, I made the decision to 

volunteer as a Complementary Therapist at the Prince & Princess of Wales Hospice in Glasgow.  It was one of Life's great 

decisions. Initially I shadowed the Complementary Therapist Supervisor on the wards but gradually began working on my 

own. I massage patients who are in for respite or palliative care, and their carers.  

This experience has stood me in good stead, and in September both Anne Millard and I began the pilot project as Iris      

Therapists at the Forth Valley Royal Hospital. We provide complementary therapies on a Tuesday in the Oncology Unit to 

either patients or carers. I have found the initial response very positive from patients, carers and staff. The Breast Cancer 

Clinic is held on a Tuesday and some ladies have allowed me to provide a gentle massage as they received their chemo-

therapy. I am extremely grateful to all the patients who permit me to work with them during their cancer journey. 
 

mailto:operations@iriscsancerpartnership.org.uk
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‘Iris Scottish Scoping Survey  -  Update’ 
The field work for the Scottish Scoping Survey is all but complete, with only 2 more organisations to survey.  

§ 32 organisations have been surveyed, including cancer support centres, hospital based services, hospices, cancer support 

groups, Macmillan Centres, and independent cancer support projects.  

§ 3 focus groups have taken place, with 25 people in total having taken part, from the Borders, Highlands & Islands, North 

& North East of Scotland.  

§ Additionally, therapists working in more rural and remote areas of Scotland have been interviewed to glean the particular 

challenges and barriers for people living in these areas. 

Iris can be confident that all major projects and centres offering massage for people living with cancer are included in the    
survey. The published report, due in January 2014, will be the first national Scottish Survey of locations where massage is   
available for people living with cancer. It will give : 

§ An accurate overview of all service provision  

§ The different models of delivery 

§ The variation in capacity 

§ Issues of supply and demand 

§ Gaps in service provision 

§ Reflections on what has worked well 

§ Reflections on what might be done differently with the benefit of hindsight 

§ The range of obstacles and barriers that can arise in planning and offering 

massage for people with cancer 

§ The differing referral pathways 

§ Future plans for developing, expanding, introducing new services 

Iris has been welcomed by all organisations surveyed, and in some cases has been able to give advice on a particular problem; 
sharing the perspective of having an overview of other services to help with a particular concern or query within the            
organisation being surveyed. Some organisations have decided to sponsor their therapists to attend Gayle’s 3 day ‘Massage for 
People Living with Cancer’ training. 

The Scoping Survey will become a very valuable tool for any organisation as well as for Iris, to support the raising of funds for 
massage services for people living with cancer.  The extent of service provision profiled and detailed in one report will clearly 
establish the popularity, demand, benefits and need for increased availability of massage for people living with cancer. 

The first draft will be ready by early December and the Final report will be published in January 2014. 

‘Getting involved - make a difference’  
Chill & Donate Event - Saturday 16th November 12 -4pm  
Once again, it is time to bring together some of the best things in life: Massage, Cake and Chilling.                                             
All to raise money for the Iris Cancer Partnership! 

The next Chill and Donate event will take place on Saturday 
16th November at Edinburgh Academy Junior School,   
between 12 and 4pm. We will be offering massage and 
refreshments on a drop-in basis in return for a donation to 
Iris Cancer Partnership. 

Can you help? We are looking for people to volunteer their 
time on the day, be it as a therapist, or generally meeting 
and greeting, selling raffle tickets and pouring tea. Even if 
you can't make it on the day, all donations of raffle prizes 
and home-baking are gratefully received. 

If you can help in any way, please contact Sarah Urquhart-
Taylor on sarah@lothianmassage.com 

These events have always been a great day for therapists 

and clients in the past, so please come and join in if you 

can!  

mailto:sarah@lothianmassage.com
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“Curriculum Update”  
Level 1 - ‘Supporting the Therapist’ training - Glasgow 22nd November 2013  

Following the MFPLWC courses in June 2013 we have our last ‘Supporting the Therapist’ workshop this year running at the end 

of November in Glasgow. Dates are below and registration forms attached to this email. Anyone still needing to attend this 

workshop to complete level 1, please contact admin@iriscancerpartnership.org.uk asap. More dates in 2014 available soon. 

Level 2 curriculum  

The 3rd part of Level 2 is called ‘Deepening Practice’ and started in Sept with 7 therapists. This module consists of preparing 

and presenting 5 in-depth case studies which are being mentored by Gayle. Case studies will be submitted at regular intervals 

up until the end of April 2014. Therapists have also to undertake a piece of work in their own community, e.g. a talk, a demon-

stration etc. Read Maggi Scott’s report on her experience so far below. 

The final part of Level 2 called ‘Bringing It All Together’ will be 2 days during Gayle’s 2014 visit and will include working with a 

‘real’ patient. Details of this will be available shortly.  

It is exciting to think that 2014 could have our first group of therapists who have 

completed both levels of the Curriculum.  

 
Deepening Your Practice , Level 2 Module  

Seven of us began this September, as planned, working individually on our 5 in-

depth case studies and 3 reflective papers, and supporting each other by sharing the 

reflective papers and adding any responses to each other papers along the way. We 

have all completed our Level 1 and 5DHI courses. Some of us attended the        

Lymphoedema Awareness day at Strathcarron Hospice as well.  We all come from a 

wide variety of workplace settings which makes it all the more interesting. 

Gayle mentors us individually, giving in-depth feedback, critique of our case studies 

and thoughts on our paperwork. 

It is a luxury to have so much time to really consider sessions that we do with our 

clients. Observing ourselves working, noticing what we do well, where we may get 

stuck, what we may need a hand with.  And, like all the best teach-

ing, sometimes Gayle is going to be shining her wise light on areas 

we may not be aware we are missing something! 

It will take 5 months, the pace is deliberately slow, to make sure 

we are really giving our best to the actual sessions and the write 

ups and to allow our learning to progress. 

After we finish this module we will then tackle the ‘Bringing it all 

Together’ in June 2014 when we will be taking an exam amongst 

other things! 

It's so great to be part of this new Iris curriculum module! 

               Maggi 

Stop Press! 
We have just heard that our logo 

has successfully been trademarked 

and protected. This means anyone 

using it without Iris’s permission 

will be asked to remove it or legal 

action can be taken against them.                       

Iris is now designing fliers and an 

enamel Iris badge  for fundraising 

and therapists to wear in their 

workplace. There will also be an 

unique badge for level 1 therapists. 

Watch this space! 

LEVEL 1 TRAINING - 2013/2014  

Supporting the Therapist  

Fri 22nd Nov - Samye Dzong, Glasgow 

 

Massage for People Living with Cancer:  

Glasgow  - 20th-22nd June 2014             

Glasgow Caledonian University. 

Edinburgh - 27th-29th June 2014            

Edinburgh Academy Junior School. 

LEVEL 2 TRAINING - 2014  

5 Day Hospital Intensive  
23rd-27th March – Western General Hospital 
 

Lymphoedema Awareness  
TBC April 2014 - Strathcarron Hospice 
 

Deepening Practice   
Case studies - to start Sept 2014 
 

Bringing it all together   
8th/9th June 2014 - Edinburgh 


